National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley
April 13, 2019
Christ Episcopal Church – 20 W. 1st St., Dayton
Introductions
Members Present: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Karen Warner (Vice-President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Sheila Hardy-Wilson (At-Large Board Member), Shana Mueller, Melody Burba, Amy Bonano, Wilma Medina (guest), Laurie Spangler (guest), Terri Moore, Joel Carson, Rachelle Broomfield, Wanda Sloan and Pat Goldsmith.
Amy Bonano gave the prayer. Dr. Carolyn Peters called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm.
Rachelle Broomfield is now managing the chapter phone line.

Dr. Peters has sold the rest of her piggest raffle ever tickets as of this meeting.  Tickets are still available to purchase online at the following web site: http://www.piggestraffle.com/
Once there, choose “National Federation of the Blind of Ohio” from the first drop down and the quantity of tickets you wish to purchase from the second.  Press the button just after the quantity drop down, which is reported as “Graphic btn3” to NVDA, so it might be tricky to find.  Follow the instructions from this point forward.

As taken from www.PiggestRaffle.com:

For each Pig purchased, you have a chance to win on Flying Pig Marathon Weekend and the charity you select receives 100% of your donation!  On May 3, 2019 we will draw a lucky winner of $5,000 Cash and the charity for which you purchased the Pig will also receive $5,000 Cash! You do not need to be present to win but everyone is welcome to join us for race weekend.

Secretary Report
Robert Spangler read the secretary report. Karen Warner motioned to accept the report and Amy seconded.  The report was accepted.
Treasurer Report
Tim Janning read the treasurer report. Rachelle motioned to accept the report and Melody Burba seconded.  The report was accepted.
Text of Report
NFB MV report March 1 thru March 31, 2019
Brought forward: 
Checking $108.80
Savings $1,829.43 
C D $1,027.80 
Net Worth $2,966.03
 INCOME:
Savings Dividend $0.23
C D Dividend $1.87
Total Income $2.10
EXPENDITURES:
PAC $5.00
Printing of flyers for spaghetti dinner $12.35
Total Expenses $17.35
Deficiency $15.25
NEW BALANCES:
Checking $91.45
Savings $1,829.66 
C D $1,029.67
Net Worth $2,950.78
Old Business
Spaghetti Dinner

Sheila Hardy-Wilson has invited the Cincinnati chapter to attend.  Aloha Rodgers has volunteered to be a server.  There was a discussion about getting an announcement about the dinner on the radio.  Rachelle volunteered to call the radio stations.  
New Business
Leadership Seminar Report

Several members from the chapter attended.  Robert Spangler brought back some information on chapter leadership, including a new process for onboarding members.  There was also some discussion about the legislative part of the weekend, visiting capital square and speaking to representatives about legislation important to the blind.
Dr. Peters talked about her trip to Maryland for a conference of the National Coalition of State Rehabilitation Counselors.  People from 21 states attended to talk about training for people with disabilities.  
NFB Information Seminar
We will have 4 by 56 postcards made. This may require money from the chapter.  One side features our logo and the other side shows the Good Will Easter Seals logo.  The event will take place Wednesday, June 26 11:00 am – 2:00 pm at Good Will Easter Seals, 660 South Main Street, Dayton.  Karen said that she also put together flyers to keep at the information table about how to know when you have low vision, independence market, every day phone numbers, etc.  This event will take place of the McCormick Vision Fair, which is usually in October.  We will consider doing a second informational seminar at that time.
Adjourned: approx. 1:30pm
Next Meeting: April 13, 2019
Important Dates:
Spaghetti Fundraiser – May 11, 2019
NFB Information Seminar – June 26, 2019
Chapter Picnic – August 10, 2019
Christmas Celebration – December 14, 2019
· Details will be finalized as dates draw nearer
